
 

2012 

December 

Edition 
 
 

 
 

B
C
I-
 A
m
b
a
s
s
a
d
o
r
’s
  

N
e
w
s
le
t
t
e
r
 

 

Welcome to BCI Ambassador’s Newsletter 

 

It is hard to believe than another year has almost passed! 
 

Our GOAL in this year is to raise as much money as possible for BCI, 

so we can fund many new projects in upcoming years! 

 

Please check out the New Online BCI Magazine  it is Great! 

 

There are many new and exciting things in the future for BCI so keep tuned in 

. 

Frank Mihalic – BCI Ambassadors Newsletter Editor: Mihalicf@yahoo.com 
 

We wish all of our friends a safe and wonderful holiday season! 
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BCI Excellence Awards 
Are becoming one of the most coveted Awards in the Bonsai World! 

 

 
 

 Guillermo Castano is a True friend to Bonsai! He has done so much to promote 

Bonsai around the world.  He has been on the Board of Directors for Bonsai Clubs 

International for more years than I can remember.  He gives selfishly to help promote the 

Art of Bonsai, he is a true Ambassador of Bonsai. We will miss him on the board, but I’m 

sure he will keep his fingers in helping to promote the future of BCI! 

 

He has created a very unique and original sculpture of a Bonsai on top of a world globe, 

to be used at the BCI 50
th

 Anniversary Bonsai convention in China 2013.  He has also 

created another sculpture with an arm rising from the table with a Bonsai sitting in the 

hand sporting Columbian emeralds on the branches. Also to be used to promote the 50
th

 

anniversary of BCI. Guillermo is the creator of the large coin looking BCI “Awards of 

Excellence”, that the BCI Board members award at Bonsai shows and exhibitions around 

the World!  These Awards have been very popular and coveted all around the world. 

 

When you need advice on Bonsai, Sculpture , or just life, Guillermo will always be there 

to help you, no questions asked!   I am honoured to call Guillermo my friend, and a true 

World Wide Ambassador of Bonsai! 
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BCI – Fundraisers 

 
 

PLEASE Help BCI by sponsoring a fund raiser, 

and have some Bonsai Fun while doing it! 

 

It is not easy financing a Non-profit organization like  

Bonsai Clubs International.   
 

We are encouraging all BCI members, friends, and ambassadors to help raise money to 

support Bonsai Clubs International.   Any thing you can do to support BCI is GREATLY 

APRECIATED!   We are discussing many projects to help celebrate  

Bonsai Clubs International’s 50
th

 Anniversary in 2013! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Message to all Ambassadors: 

 
We encourage all BCI Ambassadors and their clubs to share your experiences with us.   

We are always looking for articles for the Ambassadors Newsletter and for the BCI 

magazine. If you have some thing good going on, let us in on it.  

 

 

Please Join Us and send in your stories and we will try to share them with 

all of the BCI members and Ambassadors, Thank You 

 

Anything exciting going on in your corner of the Bonsai world? 

 

Contact the Editor** 
At  Mihalicf@yahoo.com 
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Something NEW!  

At the Golden State Bonsai Show 

In Sacramento, CA 
 

If you were one of the lucky ones that went to the GSBF Annual Bonsai 

show, there was something New offered as a workshop this year! 

2
nd

 generation Bonsai artist and Sculpture  Frank Mihalic offered a very 

unusual Bonsai Workshop.  Making your own Bonsai Pendant, by using the 

lost wax carving process.  After the class carved their Bonsai Pendants out 

of wax,  Frank took them home and casted them into sterling silver, polished 

them and sent them back to the students!  Below are pictures from that 

workshop showing the carved wax’s and the finished casted Sterling silver 

pendants from the original wax carvings. 
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Some of the students in the wax carving class at GSBF 
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Candid Camera in 

Being on a photography course in Laos and Viet Nam was both an unique and frustrating 

experience for a bonsai enthusiast. Frustrating because time was limited for seeking out 

bonsai shows or shops and unique 

The purpose of a travel photographer is to take pictures that identify the destination. 

These pictures are snapped quickly for a planned purpose and the bonsai on the streets of 

Laos and Viet Nam became t

Generally, the streets of Laos and Viet Nam are places where people work, play, eat and 

carry on with their lives. The 

The bonsai artist of the street bonsai is anonymous,

"homeless". Bonsai stand alone on doorsteps, beside doors, hide in a corner or are 

displayed on a roof to attract an eye. Some bonsai are chained, some have forgotten wire, 
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Candid Camera in Laos and Viet Nam 

 

Being on a photography course in Laos and Viet Nam was both an unique and frustrating 

experience for a bonsai enthusiast. Frustrating because time was limited for seeking out 

bonsai shows or shops and unique because bonsai was found in many unexpected places.

The purpose of a travel photographer is to take pictures that identify the destination. 

These pictures are snapped quickly for a planned purpose and the bonsai on the streets of 

Nam became the topic of my photos as we travelled.  

Generally, the streets of Laos and Viet Nam are places where people work, play, eat and 

carry on with their lives. The bonsai trees on the street do the same. 

The bonsai artist of the street bonsai is anonymous, and some of the trees appear 

"homeless". Bonsai stand alone on doorsteps, beside doors, hide in a corner or are 

displayed on a roof to attract an eye. Some bonsai are chained, some have forgotten wire, 
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Being on a photography course in Laos and Viet Nam was both an unique and frustrating 

experience for a bonsai enthusiast. Frustrating because time was limited for seeking out 

because bonsai was found in many unexpected places. 

The purpose of a travel photographer is to take pictures that identify the destination. 

These pictures are snapped quickly for a planned purpose and the bonsai on the streets of 

Generally, the streets of Laos and Viet Nam are places where people work, play, eat and 

on the street do the same.  

 

and some of the trees appear 

"homeless". Bonsai stand alone on doorsteps, beside doors, hide in a corner or are 

displayed on a roof to attract an eye. Some bonsai are chained, some have forgotten wire, 
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and some are poorly trimmed or need water. Others, like the bonsai in the hotels show off 

their beauty to the travel weary. 

 

The Temple bonsai are also proudly on show, neatly clipped and cared for by the monks 

or temple staff. Penjing stand in parks especially near the China border and are part of the 

gardens. Bonsai is also found unexpectedly on decks of the small ships of Halong 

Bay,Viet Nam. And of course, sometimes you are lucky enough to be invited into a 

hobbyist’s garden after taking a picture of their bonsai from the street. No matter what the 

language, bonsai people are friendly and can connect through the appreciation of the art 

of bonsai. 

 

Street bonsai invite candid shots and these pictures were planned with the ambassador's 

newsletter in mind. Hope you enjoy these candid photos as much as I enjoyed taking 

them. 

It was nice to get an invitation to view a bonsai garden by a fellow bonsai hobbyist. 

By: Joan Greenway - BCI Director 
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Coming up Soon! 
 

December 27-Jan 1st, 2012: San Marino, California, 
California  Aiseki Kai: 22nd Anniversary Exhibition of Viewing Stones Show in 
Friends Hall at the Huntington Library and Botanical Gardens, 1151 Oxford Road 
Hours are 10:30AM-4:30PM. 

                       ---------------------2013-------------------------------- 

21-22 January 2013: 14th Noelanders Trophy at the Centrum voor Duurzaam Bouwen, 
Marktplein 1 in Heusden-Zolder, Belgium. 
http://www.bonsaiassociation.be/en/trophy.php. 
 

Wednesday, 23 January 2013 at 7:00 p.m.: LCBS January meeting at Alan 
Walker’s garage at 916 Kirby featuring a workshop and lecture/demonstration by 
Ben Oki. This will be Ben’s first visit to LCBS! 
 
1-3 February 2013: Opening reception for a month-long Suiseki/Viewing Stone 
Exhibition and Sale at the Gualala Arts Center, Mendocino County.  
29-31 March 2013: European Bonsai & Suiseki Convention hosted by Fédération 
Française de Bonsaï at Audincourt, France. Details at http://www.ffb-bonsai.org/. 
 
11-14 April 2013: Tree Ring Circus: LSBF 2013 hosted by the San Antonio and Austin 
Bonsai Societies at the New Braunfels Convention Center  jvmccoy@gmail.com. 
 
17-21 April 2013: BCI 2013 will be hosted by the Chinese Society of Landscape 
Architecture, Flower Bonsai & Artistic Stone Branch at Yangzhou City Slender West 
Lake Scenic Area, No. 28 Great Rainbow Road, Yangzhou, China.  
http://bonsai-bci.com  
 
19-21 April 2013: 30th Mid-Atlantic Bonsai Societies Convention at the 
Harrisburg/Hershey Holiday Inn at Grantville, PA. 
http://www.midatlanticbonsai.freeservers.com. 
 
17-20 May 2013: 26th AABC Bonsai Convention: The Australian Journey hosted by 
the Canberra Bonsai Society. webmaster@cbs.org.au  
 

19 April 2013: XVII Congresso Nazionale UBI Foggia, Italy. 
 
7-9 June 2013: International Bonsai Colloquium sponsored by International Bonsai at 
Rochester,NY, USA  http://www.internationalbonsai.com/index.html. 
 
12-15 September 2013: For the Love of Bonsai: ABS Learning Seminars hosted by 
the Mohawk Hudson Bonsai Society at the Holiday Inn in Saratoga Springs, NY.  
http://www.loveofbonsai.com  
 
25-27 September 2013: WBC 2013 at Jintan, China. Details at http://www.wbff- 
2013.org/indexaction!pbviewbyid.action?pbcId=213. 
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4-6 October 2013: American Bonsai: Reforged & Refined hosted by Ryan Neil at the 
Portland Art 
Museum, Portland, OR. Details at http://www.artisanscupofportland.com. 
 
24-27 October 2013: 2013 Biennial South African Bonsai Association Convention 
hosted bythe Eastern Bonsai Society at Johannesburg, South Africa. 
bonsai@pixie.co.za. 
 
November 2013: Shuga-ten exhibition held at Ueno Green Club in Tokyo 
Tel: 03-5685-5656)  
 
November 2013: 34th Taikan-ten bonsai exposition in the 
Kansai (west Japan) area held at Miyako-Messe in Kyoto  
 

---------------------2014--------------------------------- 
22-25 August 2014: BCI 2014 will be held in Gold Coast, Queensland, Australia. Details 
TBA at http://bonsai-bci.com.                      
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President’s Message to BCI Ambassadors 
    

   Greetings for the holiday season!  I hope that you and every member 

of your bonsai clubs have a happy and healthy New Year.  This is an 

exciting time in the international world of bonsai because so many 

positive events are occurring.   

     

 In September, I attended the 10
th
 anniversary of the Crespi Cup, an 

international bonsai stone appreciation meeting, in Parabiago, Italy.  

The Crespi family, owners of one of the finest bonsai nurseries in 

Europe, organized this event.  People from many countries were greatly 

impressed at the high level of the art of bonsai in Italy and how popular 

bonsai is in that country. 

    

On November 8
th
, I spent a day in Yangzhou, China meeting with city 

officials concerning our planned convention.  Even the Mayor of 

Yangzhou, Mr.Zhu Minyang, came to the meeting to express his 

personal commitment to our convention.  It was impressive to see how 

thoroughly they are preparing for this event.  This ancient historically 

important city considers our convention to be a highlight of 2013. They 

are committing all of the city’s resources, financial and human, to this 

effort.   Two major exhibitions of trees, over 500 of them, will be on 

display and many of China’s best artists will be present and 

demonstrating their skills for us.  It will be a spectacular event.   This 

may be the grandest BCI convention ever staged.  The city is arranging 

tour to several of their historically important classical Chinese Gardens 

and sites in this city that will be celebrating its 2,500 anniversary in 

2014.  Our convention will be held at the beautiful Slender West Lake 

at the new Yangzhou Penjing Garden.  I think it is the finest penjing 

garden and collection of trees in China!  Don’t miss this event.  

Transportation to Yangzhou will be provided to foreign visitors 

arriving at the Shanghai airport. 

   

 Finally, I am pleased to report that we have two new clubs joining 

BCI, both located in China. 

 

Thomas Elias, President 

Bonsai Cubs International    
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BCI 50
th

 Anniversary Committee Update  

 

BCI is celebrating its 50th anniversary and has already had a 
party in Denver. To help us celebrate we have received gifts 
from Guillermo Castano Ramirez and Pauline Muth which we 
would like to share with you. They will be auctioned online at our 
website 
 

Guillermo Castano Ramirez has given BCI, for its 50th 
anniversary, a one of a kind "lost wax" bronze sculpture. It is 
studded with Columbian emeralds and will be offered for on 
line auction to all Bonsai Clubs, or Bonsai Schools. 
 

 
 
 

It would be a magnificent piece of art for any bonsai 
club/schools, to give as an award, to be placed  on a bonsai 
display table or to be used as a commemorative gift.  
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Please watch for details back page of the Last Quarter BCI 
magazine 2012. 
 
 

 
 

 

 
Only 50 of these Kusamono pots (pictured above) will be hand made 

by Pauline Muth to mark the 50 years that BCI has woven friendships 

and bonsai together across the world. Each little pot is unique, 

handcrafted, and can be used as a  “companion pot” or  Kusamono. 

With the pot, you will receive the instructions by Young Choe, as to 

how to create  your own unique Kusamono.  Young Choe is a highly 

recognized new Kusamono artist. 
 

These pots can be ordered @  Pauline@pfmbonsai.com 
 
 
 

Each pot will include shipping and can also be ordered on line at the 

BCI website. Cost of pot in the United States $36.00 
 Cost of pot anywhere out side of the United States  $47.00 
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You or your club can enter a special anniversary photo contest, 
using past or present trees that represent your best  bonsai. Get 
your Club named in our Anniversary Book More information  will 
be in the magazine. 
 
Be ahead of the curve and feel free to this information at your 
clubs as  "Advance News" or "Trends In Bonsai" 
- Joan Greenway 
 

 

 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

 

ALSO Keep your eyes open for the NEW BCI 50
th

 Anniversary LOGO ! 

 

 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have anything you want to share, just send it in! 

 

Club Events, Tree Pictures, or just Ideas! 


